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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

FRANCIS HOUSE – ANNEX BUILDING
THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2020
1:30 P.M. – 3:00P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 1:36 PM by Vincent Kaborycha, Chair.


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Vincent Kaborycha, Kamaria Laffrey, Antonio Miles, Hope Sharon Proell
Members Absent: None
Guests Present: Michael Alonso, Mikayla Marsicano, E.S. Myles, Christine Santos, Charles Ware
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	There were no changes to the agenda.   

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes for June 27, 2019, July 25, 2019, September 26, 2019, October 24, 2019, and January 23, 2020 were approved (M: Kaborycha, S: Laffrey).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	The Care Council met on February 5, 2020 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Actions items included the approval of the 2019-2020 Service Priorities and the addition of Narcan (Naloxone) to the Ryan White Formulary without restriction, cap, or limit.

The Part A Recipient, Aubrey Arnold, announced that Part A received a partial award of $2,088.452 for the 2020-2021 grant year. The remainder of the award is expected in March. All service contracts for the 2020-2021 grant year have been routed to the Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners and contract renewals will begin in March. The Tampa/St. Petersburg Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA) applied Ending the HIV Epidemic (EtHE) funds in the amount of $4.1 million, the ceiling amount for our area. Notice of an award is expected in March. Much work is to be expected as the initiative programming ramps up due to the need to build infrastructure and support. The majority of these EtHE funds will be used to support linkage to care and other programs that address determinants of health in order to best meet the needs of vulnerable populations

Part B Lead Agency staff Floyd Egner announced that Part B contracts will expire on March 13, 2020 and all are to be renewed on the current terms for an additional year. This will be the last renewal before a Request for Proposals (RFP) is issued. The RFP is tentatively scheduled for release in the fall, but the timetable has not yet been determined.

Dr. Levy-Clarke, an ophthalmologist with the iExam Foundation gave a presentation to Care Council members on manifestations of HIV in the eyes. Dr. Levy-Clarke is exploring avenues to provide eye exams for people living with HIV in the future. 

Guests from Health and Human Services (HHS) gave a presentation on the Ready, Set, PrEP initiative. Ready, Set, PrEP is a federal initiative to help individuals at risk for HIV without prescription drug coverage access PrEP.

Quality Management consultalt David Cavalleri presented on the 2018-2019 Assessment of the Administrative Mechanism (AAM). The AAM is required, by HRSA, for all Part A funded jurisdictions to determine how effectively the program is administered.



	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Kamaria Laffrey shared some news from her work with the HIV Justice Coalition. A bill was recently passed in the Florida senate that would allow people with HIV to donate organs to other people with HIV. There is a separate bill pending in the house that will need to be passed for the law to be enacted. 


	MEETING LOCATION, DATE, AND TIME
	Members discussed the meeting date, time, and location. Members discussed possibly having some meetings in the evening so that guests could attend after work hours. Staff will follow up with the Recipient to see if evening hours would be feasible. The committee will have to find a location open in the evenings to host the meeting. 

Members also discussed providing food at meetings to attract people to attend. While some Ryan White Planning Councils provide food at their committee meetings, our Care Council operates under the Hillsborough County Board of County Commissioners who do not allow food to be served. The Care Council is not currently allowed to provide any incentives to members other than mileage reimbursement. Serving food at meetings also creates a liability for the county for any allergies or illnesses. 

Members also discussed rotating the meeting through different counties to gather more participation from the outlying counties, as was tried in 2019. 

Members voted keep the meeting location, date, and time the same for the time being but to tentatively have a special meeting in an alternate county this summer (M: Laffrey, S: Kaborycha).


	ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR
	Hope Sharon Proell nominated Vincent Kaborycha to continue as Chair. Vincent nominated Kamaria to continue to serve as Co-Chair. Vincent and Kamaria accepted the nominations. The motion passed with acclamation (M: Proell, S: Miles).


	2019-2020 COMMITTEE WORK PLAN
	Members discussed the committee work plan. The work plan requires the committee to review the results of the Ryan White Client Satisfaction Survey. Members feel this survey only reflects clients who are happy with the services and does not reflect the voices of people who have fallen out of care. The committee would like to find a way to hear from those people so that they can gauge why people are falling out of care and how to help re-engage them. 
The committee would like there to be more action steps in the work plan so that the committee is more productive. The committee has struggled maintaining attendance and members feel that having more responsibilities would keep people engaged and help them feel like they are making a difference. 

Members tabled voting on the work plan in order to continue this conversation at the next meeting.



	CLIENT/ COMMUNITY INPUT
	As discussed at the previous meeting, staff shared continuum of care data by county with the committee. The continuum of care includes the percentages of people in care, retained in care, with a suppressed viral load, retained in care with a suppressed viral load, and no viral load. The data sheet also included numbers of HIV diagnoses by county and whether they were linked to care in 30 days or 90 days. Members and guests raised some questions and concerns about how the data is collected. Staff will email the data out to the committee. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	There is a planning meeting for the Hillsborough Ending the HIV Epidemic grant next week on Tuesday, March 2nd at Robert Saunders library. Staff will send out the flyer to the committee.
Chares Ware shared that on Saturday, March 7th Tampa Hillsborough Action Plan (THAP) is collaborating with the City of Tampa for a resource fair for people living with HIV. Information on this event was sent out in the most recent InfoShare. 



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 3:08 PM.
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